
 

 
 
 

 

 

September 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Pastors, Friends, and Co-laborers, 
 
It’s hard to believe that September has already come and gone. There was 
not a lot to report this month, but we kept on faithfully serving in the Lord’s 
work here in Kenya, East Africa. 
 
Our church family here at Lighthouse Baptist Church of Acacia keeps on 
growing, both physically and spiritually! We have had several new visitors 
attend week after week. We had two of our adults, who have faithfully been 
attending church, come forward to obey the Lord in believer’s baptism. We 
also had two more teenagers come to put their trust in Jesus Christ alone! 
 
Please continue to pray for several of our teenagers, as they have been 
studying hard week after week on how to effectively share the Gospel with 
others. It has been a blessing to see their growth, and we are hoping that next 
month they will be ready to start putting to practice what they have learned.  
 
We also have a few of our adults who will be graduating from our discipleship 
class next month. Please be in prayer for the believers here at Lighthouse 
Baptist Church of Acacia. 
 
Lastly, please pray for the church and our family, as we will be back in the 
U.S. for a short furlough from November 27, 2024, through January 2, 2025. 
As always, thank you for your faithful prayers and support. 
 
Your co-laborers for lost souls across East Africa, 
 
The HESELSCHWERDT Family 
Brandon, Ali, Jeffrey, Hannah, and Esther 
Romans 10:14

 

 

I was able to go 

paintballing for the 

first time, and it was 

a lot of fun! 

 

 

 

Mommy and I were 

able to sing a special 

together in church! 

 

 

 

 I went paintballing 

and shot my dad—it 

was AWESOME! 



 

 Church members playing a Bible game during Sunday school 

Jackson being baptized before church 

Hannah and Ali singing a special in church! 

Our kiddos cleaning the windows at church 


